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Brass Band League Meeting

Saturday 3rd January 2015
Laganvale Band Room, Wansbeck Street, Belfast

Chairperson
Allan Davison
Attendees

Bill Clements (1st Larne), Patricia Evans (Dynamic Brass), Ken Tweedie (VP), Alan Hunter (1st Old Boys), Ken Browne (Comber), Boris Pinto (Murley), David Johnston (Laganvale), Nigel Brodison (Ballyduff), Paul Kirk (Downshire), Allan Davison (Third Carrickfergus), Bill Caughey (Pres.), Fred McCrea (VP), Patricia Gibson (Wellington), Jeanette Morton (Wellington), David Leonard (Dungannon)

Apologies

Jane Smyth (Comber), Michael Alcorn (Downshire), Sam Howlett (CWA), John Patton (VP), Ronnie Kennedy (VP)

Allan Davison welcomed everyone to the meeting and wished them a happy new year.
Minutes of Previous Meeting

The minutes of the previous meeting were read and accepted by those who were present. 
Correspondence
Paul Kirk reported communications since last meeting:

· Downshire Brass advised of upcoming Table Quiz on 31st January in Belfast Harlequins RFC at 7:30. Entry is £5/head, proceeds will go towards their trip to 2015 European Brass Band Championships.
Treasurer’s Report

Stephen Kennedy advised that the balance in the account on 22/12/14 was £2926.99. He noted a number of Queen’s contest prize cheques had now been drawn. Income had been in the form of affiliation fees (17 bands so far) and solo & ensemble entries. There was some advertising money outstanding from Queen’s contest too.

Festival of Brass 2014

Allan Davison advised that the event looks to have made a small profit at first glances but that there should be a finalised view of the contest finances at the next meeting. He once again thanked David Leonard for sponsoring the adjudicator. 
Solo & Ensemble Competition 2015
Now that the closing date for entries has passed, Alan Hunter reported the following entries:
	Juniors
	 
	 
	Seniors
	 

	 
	 
	 
	 
	 

	10+under solo
	13
	 
	Slow Melody
	33

	12+under solo
	30
	 
	C Solo
	15

	12+under ens.
	2
	 
	B Solo
	15

	Junior Band
	4
	 
	A Solo
	14

	15+under solo
	43
	 
	10 Piece A
	3

	17+under solo
	13
	 
	10 Piece B
	1

	17+under ens.
	4
	 
	Senior Ens.
	9

	 
	
	 
	B Quartet
	5

	 
	
	 
	A Quartet
	8

	 
	
	 
	 
	

	Total
	109
	 
	Total
	103

	(103 last year)
	 
	 (77 last year)


Alan also advised that there had been a request to enter a couple of under-10 aged children in the C solos for adjudication only. The query arose as they were registered members of a championship section band. There were no objections from those present. It was clarified that the individuals involved will not be awarded points towards for their band. 

Allan Davison advised that the executive will work to finalise timings for the day based on previous experience. 

Junior Section adjudicator is still to be confirmed. Various individuals have been approached without success. A new suggestion was Adrian Morris of the Halle Orchestra who will possibly be attending a trombone society day on 15th Feb (the day after our event). To be confirmed either way in next couple of days. Bob Quick is another option. Although he has done the job a few times in recent years, there were no objections from those present as his experience and approach when talking to the children works very well.

Paul Kirk will check the tuning of the piano at Malone and arrange to have it tuned if necessary.

Paul Kirk will also confirm with the church that their badminton club will be unable to meet that day due to increased entries.

Fivemiletown Contest 2015
Allan Davison advised that the services of an entertainment adjudicator have yet to be secured. The following names were suggested and will be followed up in coming days:
Kathleen Hines (has adjudicated before)

Helen Hamill

John Corry

Rachel Bingham (had adjudicated before)

A discussion ensued on how to recognise the entertainment adjudicator’s time and effort. It was agreed that they should receive £100 (or £50 if attending only a half day) and female adjudicators should also receive a bunch of flowers.
Allan Davison will speak to Rodney White to confirm whether he might be able to offer some sponsorship once again.

Paul Kirk advised that 10 non-competing bands have been contacted to judge interest in running an extra event on the night before the contest. He reported that 8 bands had been quite positive but that it needed discussed with band members once they return after Christmas / New Year break. It should know within 2 weeks whether the event will go ahead.

Contest entry forms have been sent to bands and closing date for entries will be 31st January.
Spring Festival 2015
Paul Kirk advised that he is awaiting a response from Nigel Seaman as to whether he is available and willing to adjudicate.
If not, he will contact Alan Ramsey and then David Thornton as previously agreed.
Entry forms will go out to bands shortly with the closing date for entries being 7th March to allow draw to be made at BBL meeting on 14th March.
Any Other Business
Stephen Kennedy welcomed Ken Browne from the Comber band to his first BBL meeting.
Bill Caughey suggested that a list of upcoming events should be added to the minutes of each meeting. Paul Kirk agreed to do this.

There being no further business, Allan Davison thanked everyone for coming and drew the meeting to a close.

The next meeting will take place on Saturday 7th February at 3pm.
Upcoming Events

	14th February
	Solo & Ensemble Competition

	7th March
	Fivemiletown Contest

	25th April
	Spring Festival

	21st November
	Festival of Brass at Queen’s
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